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In Ecclesiastes 3, God tell us “To every thing there is a season…” As March rolled in with the subtle change 
in seasons for the islands, we welcomed the rain showers of springtime. Despite some of the inclement 
weather conditions, we still carried on with the following events.  

The ladies of PBC enjoyed a Saturday of “koinonia” (fellowship) together. They began with lunch at a 
Japanese restaurant, then a little pampering with manicures and pedicures.  It was a sweet time of fellowship, 
laughter, and relaxation. We are thankful to all of our hardworking, diligent, assiduous ladies of the church. 

The youth activity this month past was one of their favorites, Nerf Battle. This activity came with a “
parakaleo” challenge. “Parakaleo” is found in the book of Hebrews, which translated means to “call along side
”. Our youth was challenged our to call along (invite) someone to the activity, especially someone who may 
have never heard the gospel message of Jesus Christ or has not attended church in a while. Our goal was to 
present the plan of salvation during the bible challenge. There were about 45 in attendance with six of them 
being first time visitors. Although none came forward to accept Christ, we were thankful for the opportunity 
to share from God’s word.

Wahiawa Health, a federal qualified health center, is a newly formed full-service medical facility that is 
located in the nearby town of Wahiawa. Wahiawa Health contacted our church this past month to partner in 
reaching out to the neighboring communities to offer their services, especially to the elderly and shut-ins. 
Poamoho community has several families in this category. We were able to join with a few of their staff 
members to visit the Poamoho community and introduce the health center and its services.  Wahiawa Health 
also attended our recent youth activity to promote their services and encourage healthy eating habits.

The month of March was also spring break for the youth from school, a church cleanup day, a visit from our 
Florida friends (Mr. and Mr. Jenkins), a visit to a care home, and our 5th Sunday Koinonia fellowship 
luncheon.

We are looking forward to our Resurrection Sunday Service on April 21st.  Please pray that many will come 
to celebrate the resurrection of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 

Mahalo nui loa for all of your support and prayers! 


